
October 24, 1938. 

Dear Mr. Harrlraam 

X am taking the liberty of sending you a copy of a 
letter which I have just written to Mr. Diokermah expressing 
appreciation of his oourtesy for having arranged a meeting 
111 New York. X want to. tell you how much X appreciate your 
taking the time to come to thin meeting and for your 
Interest In this matter. 

There Is much that It occurred to me to say further 
In this letter to Mr. Dlokerman but I did not wish to 
burden him with a longer letter. It will Interest you 
to know that I have had quite a number of conversations 
with important business men since X had the pleasure of 
meeting with you in New York — these men having approached 
me for Information as to what was being planned. I find 
that when these misapprehensions and misconceptions are 
cleared.away there is general understanding of the necessity 
for our Government taking action towards a unified Foreign 
Service. X still believe that.when the legislation will 
be proposed to the Congress* It will go with the approval 
#f the Departments of State, Commerce and Agriculture. 
This, of course, would be the most desirable procedure. 

Xf anything occurs to you In this connection which 
you believe you could usefully bring to ray attention, X 
hope you will not hesitate to do so. I am sure you come 
to Washington from time to time and X hope very much that 
the next time you oome here I may have the privilege of 
seeing you. 

Believe me, with very good wishes, 

Cordially and einoerely yours, 

Enclosure: a , 
To Mr. Diokerraan. Si S, Messe 

Mr. W. A. Harriman, 
Executive Offices, 

Onion Pacific Railroad Company, 
120 Broadway, 

VNG New York, New York. 


